
CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING 

January 2, 2018 

Harrisburg Diocese 

4800 Union Deposit Road 

Harrisburg, PA  17111 

 

• THOSE IN ATTENDANCE:  Father Weary, Spiritual Advisor; Terri 
DiBacco, Lay Director;.  Chairpersons in attendance:  Bill Benning, Joan 
Benning, Robbie Davis, Tina Stryker, Wendy Vogt.  Others in attendance:  
Harris Kalemtis, Mike Miller and Ann Marie Segilia. 

 

• Opening prayer offered by Father Weary 
 

• Grouping followed. 
 

• Minutes for the December, 2017, meeting were discussed and agreed to as 
submitted. 

 

• TREASURER REPORT 
o Phil Talarico listed the beginning checkbook balance at 5761.02.  Ending 

checkbook balance is $4,706.79.   

o A new Treasurer is still needed. 

• PRE-CURSILLO REPORT 
o Wendy Vogt submitted applications from candidates she received to date 

for the upcoming weekends. 

• CURSILLO COMMITTEE REPORT 
o .Bill and Joan Benning did not have anything new to report. 

• POST-CURSILLO REPORT    
o . Discussion was held regarding conflicts if the Grand Ultreya remained 

October 20, 2018.  Roseanne will be checking to seek alternative dates 
that the Diocese and the Bishop would be available 

• SCHOOL OF LEADERS 
o Robbie Davis, advised the committee that the January 2018 will be held 

on Saturday, January 10,2018, at 10:00 am, at the Diocese Center.  
Deacon Tom Boucek will be the Doctrinal speaker.  Joan Benning will 
be offering the Rollo.   

• COMMUNICATIONS REPORT 

o Tina Stryker gave an update on the status of the New Day newsletter. 



o Terri DiBacco mentioned that a meeting will be held with Terri, Kathi 

Durborow, Tina Stryker, and Ann Marie Segilia to discuss Palanca Net 

and its database.  Father Weary offered his assistance in arranging 

meeting. 

• OTHER BUSINESS 

o The next Secretariat meeting will be Tuesday, February 6, 2028 at St Jude 

Thaddeus in Mifflintown, beginning at 6:00 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Ann Marie Segilia 


